December 1st, 1926. Lieut.-Colonel C. W. Peck, V.C., D.S.O., M.P.P., Sidney, British Columbia. My dear Colonel:-Some time ago some one sent me a copy of the October number of "The Brazier". In it I read with the greatest possible degree of pleasure and interest your story "A Prince of Pipers". I rejoice to note that it is labelled No. 1 and so I presume that many other tales of the same character will follow. I congratulate you most heartily on your style of writing - it is most vivid and fascinating. I am subscribing to The Brazier for two reasons, - one for the news it contains of fellows I once knew, and the other is I want to read these stories which, apparently, you are going to write. I am very sorry I did not see you when in Victoria a little over a year ago, but I often hear from others about you and hope that all goes well. With all good wishes for Christmas and the New Year, I am, Yours faithfully.